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Dear Muddy Brook Families, 

May has come in like a bang and Muddy Brook students and staff are hopping. 

Highlights 

This week we celebrated the Special Olympics. Olympians came from all over the region. 
Team Muddy Brook students competed with courage, enthusiasm and success. Most classes 
were able to spend some time cheering our athletes on.  

Please stop by the office or any fourth grade classrooms to see our latest egg project. We 
are incubating eggs in the main office and in fourth grade classrooms. We started   
calibrating incubators last week. Duck eggs went into the incubator in Ms. Thompson’s office 
Tuesday. Chick eggs will start in each 4th grade and in Ms. Berle’s office next week. We 
will candle the eggs to observe development. Consider joining our Muddy Brook facebook 
page to see pictures and/or videos to come.  

First graders have just finished writing books about eagles. There have been a few eagle 
sightings along the Housatonic River. We’ve also been live streaming video of eagles  
nesting in Iowa. Students have a shared experience observing and writing about what they 
notice. This week students built eagle sized nests behind our school. To see the eagles first 
graders have gotten to know follow this link:  www.ustream.tv/decoraheagles. 
 
Reminders 

Sign In!  
If you drop your child off before 8:30 it is necessary, for safety reasons, to sign in. Please 
park in a parking spot and bring your child into the school, go to the lesson or activity, and 
sign in with that adult. Thank you for supporting us in insuring the safety of your child. 
 
This week we have attached a special flyer about lunch accounts. You can view your child’s 
account online if you would like to know the balance. Please see directions. We hope to 
have all lunch accounts paid in full before the end of the year. If any of you have an  
outstanding balance and need help with this situation, please call us and we will work with 
you. 
 
The final days of PARCC testing are in May. Third graders participate May 12, 26, and 
27.  Fourth graders participate May 13, 19 and 20.  

We have been engaged in many discussions about end-of-year activities. This month we 
look forward to our spring concerts, Mud Day, our book fair, and our 4th grade Berkshire 
Theatre Group production. 

Happy May, 

Mary Berle, Principal and Nan Thompson, Assistant Principal 
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Music Notes from Mr. Gillespie 
2nd Grade music classes are learning many notes on the recorder!  The students 
have been practicing 3 concert pieces and will have them performance ready by 
the Spring Concert!  They are also discovering “Gibberish” songs to prepare for the 
concert. 

The 3rd and 4th Grade music classes are learning Movie Songs of the past  five  
decades.  Over the next few weeks they will be memorizing these songs to sing at 
the Spring Concert 

4th Grade Band parents:  Please remind your son/daughter to practice 100 minutes 
each week (that’s only 15 minutes a day!).  I am always checking those practice 
charts for practice totals and parent initials!  We are approaching “crunch time” as 
this great band prepares for a monumental Spring Concert performance! 

Come join us for the Spring Concerts! 

Thursday, May 21 at 2:00pm – Early K/Kindergarten/1st Grade Spring Concert 

Friday, June 5 at 2:00pm – 2nd Grade Spring Concert 

Thursday, June 11 at 1:00pm – 3rd/4th Grade Spring Concert 

 

 

String students are preparing for their Spring Concert to be held the afternoon of June 5th.  I am so impressed 
with the progress of the beginning students.  They have mastered the Advanced pieces and will be playing with 
the Advanced students at the concert.  This is a first.  So proud of the hard work the Advanced students have 
been doing preparing for their Strings on Tour afternoon.  Many have been practicing every morning before 
school. Thank you to the parents for delivering them early.  Please remember to sign in when you walk your 
string student into the school for before school lessons.   

 

EK and Kindergarten morning music classes are also busily pre-
paring song for their Spring concert to be held on Thursday May 
21st at 2:00 PM.  Our theme is Animals Animals Animals.  Both 
Ms. Gutter and myself will use this opportunity to demonstrate 
some of the fun musical activities we do in our music classes.  Stu-
dents are asked to wear a white shirt or blouse and black pants 
or skirts on concert day.   

 

Orchestra Outlook by Juraye Moran 
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Greetings from the Art Studio by Ali Benton 

Greetings from the Art Studio, 

Students have been working hard to create “Wow Work” for display during upcoming musical concerts.  Wow 
work is art that shows an artist’s personal best.  It is skillful, thoughtful, made with care and finished.  Artists 
need to answer big questions with their own unique personal answers.  Artists make art about their personal 
passions and art that shows what they think about and wonder about.  Students are framing and displaying 
their work and creating labels as well.  At Muddy Brook artists take ownership of the art show process!   

We are also busy with culminating activities in many classes.  Ask your artists what they are thinking about, 
learning about, and making in the studio.  

Art 
ex-

ploration 
does not 
end when 
school ends- please encourage art play 
at home!  I look forward to seeing you at 
Mud Day! 

 

 

Student ar sts with their artwork
framed to display in shop windows
on Main Street, Great Barrington

Tatum and Westley type
their labels on the computer

Muddy Brook Chess Players!!! You are all invited to show up on Mud Day, May 16, between 11:00am and 
1:00pm at the Muddy Brook Chess Club tent on the Muddy Brook playground wearing your new, beautiful, 
Muddy Brook Chess Club t-shirts. You can order a Chess Club t-shirt by filling out the form in this newsletter and 
returning it to Christine Kelly in the main office by Friday, May 15th. I will be handing out the t-shirts on Mud 
Day.  If you cannot make it to Mud Day, I will give you your t-shirt at chess club on a day after Mud Day. You 
should have your t-shirt for the award ceremony for the winner of this year's chess tournament later this year. 

On Mud Day, we will be taking on anyone who wants to play a Chess Club member in a game of chess. Let's 
show the world what good chess players we are. 

On this Monday and Wednesday at Chess Club in the library, we will be designing a banner to go on our Mud 
Day tent as well as playing chess with each other. So come up to the library and help out.  

The Chess Tournament is still going on and two students, Liam Trask and 
Owen Wade, are still in the running to be this year's champion. Wish them 
luck. It has been an extraordinary tournament with tremendous chess being 
played by all participants. 

Gene Kalish, Chess Coach 

 

CHESS CLUB NEWS 
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Physical Education News 

 

 

 

 
Greetings Muddy Brook families and friends!  There have been many fun and exciting  
activities happening in PE lately.  First we would like to extend our thanks to Fran Locke for 
helping out during Mrs. Pleu’s absence.  Julia Warner will be finishing out the year with us, as 
she has finished her final semester at Westfield University.   

We finished out April with our Nutrition Unit, incorporating many fun movement and 
technology activities.  We talked about Go, Slow, Whoa foods, as well as how to build 
a nutritious My Plate at home.  Jenny Schwartz, from Food Adventures, had the  
opportunity to work with every class at Muddy Brook, learning and making a variety of 
nutritious foods.  Bon Appetit! 

We are currently working on a Track and Field unit.  We have been taking the upper 
grades to the Monument High School track to work on the skills of jumping, throwing and  
running, while the lower grades have been practicing them here at Muddy Brook.   

We will be moving into our final testing stage next week with Fitnessgram.  We are looking 
to see growth the students have made over the school year in cardiovascular endurance, 
muscle strength and endurance, and flexibility. 

We would like to make a special “shout out” to the Special Olympians that 
competed on Wednesday, May 6, at the Monument High School track.  Karl, 
Tylar, Abby, and George did a great job representing Muddy Brook.  Way to 
go, Olympians!  

 



Upcoming Events: 

Tuesday, May 12: 
Grade 3 PARCC Reading Comp. 

KDG Screening 

Wednesday, May 13: 
Grade 4 PARCC ELA 

KDG Screening 

Thursday, May 14: 
PK & EK Hancock Shaker  

Village Field Trip 

Friday, May 15: 
1/2 day—No lunches served 

Saturday, May 16: 
Mud Day @ MBE 

Monday, May 18-Friday, May 22 
Scholastic Book Fair—BOGO! 

Tuesday, May 19: 
Grade 4 PARCC Math 

Wednesday, May 20: 
Grade 4 PARCC Math 

Friday, May 22: 
Early-Kindergarten Screening 

Monday, May 25: 
No School—Memorial Day 

Tuesday, May 26 &  
Wednesday May 27: 
Grade 6 PARCC Math 

Thursday, May 28: 
Project Connection  
Spring Session Ends 

5th Grade Info. Night  
at MVM—6:30pm 

 


















